














 
 
 
Ms. Micheala Mitchell 

Chief, Healthcare Planning and Certificate of Need Section 

Division of Health Service Regulation 

809 Ruggles Drive 

Raleigh, NC 27603 

 

June 20, 2024 

 

Dear Ms. Mitchell, 

 

I hope this letter finds you well. As an executive at Catawba Valley Medical Center (CVMC), I am 

writing to seek your support for a critical initiative that will significantly enhance cardiac care in our 

community. 

 

CVMC has a strong record of providing exceptional healthcare services. Our existing Cardiac 

Catheterization Laboratory (Cath Lab) has been instrumental in diagnosing and treating cardiovascular 

conditions. However, the growing demand for cardiac services necessitates expansion. 

 

We propose an adjusted need determination to permit the establishment of a second Cath Lab at CVMC. 

This strategic investment will address several key needs: 

 

• In cardiac emergencies, every minute counts. Having a second Cath Lab will reduce wait times, 

ensuring prompt interventions for our patients. 

• Our community's population is on the rise, and cardiovascular diseases remain prevalent. A 

second lab will bolster our capacity to serve more patients effectively. 

• Dual labs allow for flexible scheduling. We can allocate one lab for scheduled procedures while 

keeping the other available for emergencies. This approach benefits both patients and our medical 

staff. 

• By minimizing patient transfers due to capacity constraints, we strengthen our local healthcare 

system. Patients can receive uninterrupted care within our facility. 

• Catawba Valley Medical Center and Frye Regional Medical Center each independently employ 

Cardiologist staff and neither have medical staff privileges at the other facility, significantly 

impacts patient care.  

• A second Cath Lab aligns with CVMC's mission to improve patient outcomes and enhance access 

for all residents. 

 

Feel free to reach out if you need any further details or clarification. Thank you for your support in 

advancing cardiac care in our state. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Greg Billings — MSN, RN-BC, NEA-BC 

Vice President and Corporate Compliance Officer 



gbillings@cvmc.us | p 828.326.2765 


















